
From: Suzanni Nathans  
Sent: Tuesday, January 19, 2021 1:46 PM 
To: Lindsay Lara <Lindsay.Lara@cityofsanrafael.org> 
Subject: Fwd: 3rd and Lindaro Driveway Closure - PUBLIC COMMENT  
  
Hello Lindsay,  
 
Looks like I dropped an l when I copied your email address to send the 
below message on Friday. Thanks!  
 
Suzanni 

 
From: Suzanni Nathans  
Sent: Saturday, January 16, 2021 1:25 PM 
To: Kate Colin <Kate.Colin@cityofsanrafael.org>; Maika Llorens Gulati <Maika@cityofsanrafael.org>; 
Maribeth Bushey <Maribeth.Bushey@cityofsanrafael.org>; Rachel Kertz 
<Rachel.Kertz@cityofsanrafael.org>; Jim Schutz <Jim.Schutz@cityofsanrafael.org>; 
indsay.lara@cityofsanrafael.org <indsay.lara@cityofsanrafael.org> 
Subject: 3rd and Lindaro Driveway Closure - PUBLIC COMMENT  
  
Dear Council,  
 
I am a San Rafael resident who frequents the area at 3rd and Lindaro, and I 
have significant concerns that a 
proposed permanent driveway closure there will: 
 

• Decrease overall pedestrian, bicyclist and motorist safety  
• Increase frequency of pedestrian-vehicle encounters at nearby 

intersections 
• Increase pedestrian/vehicle AND vehicle/vehicle collision potential 
• Create dangerous traffic patterns/choices for motorists  
• Create unsafe conditions in the lot which is not designed for only one 

exit 
• Increase traffic congestion on adjacent streets including 3rd, 4th, 

Cijos, & Lootens 
• Remove parking on Lootens Pl.  
• Be bad for local businesses 

Please, do not permanently close the driveway to the public parking lot 
adjacent to Walgreen's @ 3rd & Lindaro Streets. 
 
Sincerely,  
Suzanni Nathans 
Picnic Valley 
San Rafael 




